
                    
 

Minutes of Lions District 20-W  
Cabinet Meeting 

Saturday, September 12, 2020 
Fairfield Inn, Canton NY 

Attendance: 

CS Barbara Bentley, Lion Annette Besaw, ZC Florence Brisee, DG Rick Brisee, Lion Juanita DeCarlo, Lion 
Vito DeCarlo, PDG Paula Flisnik, Lion Martin Gleason, Lion Ed Hersch, Lion Nancy LaFaver, Lion Diane 
Latimer, Lion Joe Latimer, Lion Pricilla Laurin, 2VDG Rick Laurin, Lion Bob Maxam, RC Holly McConchie, 
PDG John McDonald, ZC Ed Moore, VDG Michele O’Hare, ZC Bill O’Mara, Lion Karen Russell, PDG Joan 
Scott, PDG Milledge Smith, CT Eric Unislawski, Lion Rita Ware and ZC Jim Winkler. 
Via Zoom:  Lion Rosanna Beaudrie, Lion Nancy Cappiello-Larson, Lion Cheri Mackey, Lion Michelle 
Theisen, PCC Mark Whitney and Lion Sue Williams. 

Meeting Call to Order:  DG Rick Brisee called the meeting to order at 9:38am. 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Led by VDG Michele O’Hare. 

Lions Prayer:  Led by 2VDG Rick Laurin. 

Lions Toast:  Led by PDG John McDonald. 

Cabinet Business: 

• Secretary Report: 
CS Barbara Bentley reported that there weren’t any minutes to approve at this Cabinet Meeting. 
 

• Treasurer Report: 
CT Eric Unislawski presented the Treasurer’s Report (see attached).   
DG Rick Brisee asked for a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report. 

o A motion was made by RC Holly McConchie.  Seconded by ZC Ed Moore.   
§ Motion unanimously passed 

• DG Rick Brisee announced that he had MD20 Montreal pins for $2.  Also, he had Wellness 
Resource Brochures, provided by LCIF, available to all clubs to share in the community. 
 

• Upcoming Dates: 
November 14, 2020 – District Conference at the Marriott Lake George.  Theme will be service. 
February 6, 2021 – Cabinet Meeting in Saratoga, location to be determined. 
April 10, 2021 – Cabinet Meeting in Herkimer, tentative location the Herkimer Diamond Mines. 
May 14-16, 2021 – State Convention in Syracuse. 
June 20, 2021 – DG Rick Brisee’s Testimonial, location to be determined. 
June 25-29, 2021 – International Convention in Montreal. 
     VP Doug Alexander is the candidate for International President from MD20.  Raffle tickets to  
     help support his campaign are still available for $10 and the drawing has been moved to  
     January 2021.  Also, Doug Alexander polo shirts are available and will be needed if anyone  
     from MD20 will be marching in the parade in Montreal.  CS Barbara Bentley will forward the  
     information on how to purchase the shirts to the clubs.  
 



• Proposed Budget: 
CT Eric Unislawski presented the proposed budget that was previously discussed at the Budget 
Meeting on July 11, 2020 (see attached).   CT Eric noted that 2 of the 4 clubs that had not paid 
their dues for last year have done so.  Also, DG Rick reported that we will be sending two Lions 
from 20W to the Leadership Institute in Binghamton this fall.  Any others that are interested in 
attending should contact DG Rick or PCC Mark Whitney immediately. 
DG Rick Brisee asked for a motion to accept the proposed budget as presented. 

o A motion was made by CS Barbara Bentley.  Seconded by ZC Jim Winkler.   
§ Motion unanimously passed. 

• Redistricting Grant: 
DG Rick Brisee presented the LCI District Restructure and Redevelopment Grant (see attached). 
DG Rick asked for a motion to accept the grant as presented.  

o A motion was made by ZC Bill O’Mara.  Seconded by RC Holly McConchie. 
§ Motion unanimously passed. 

• LCIF NABA Grant: 
VDG Michele O’Hare discussed the LCIF NABA matching grant for $100,000 (see attached).  This 
is the first of three campaigns and it will be focused on their lobby. 
DG Rick Brisee asked for a motion to accept the proposed budget as presented. 

o A motion was made by ZC Florence Brisee.  Seconded by 2VDG Rick Laurin.   
VDG Michele O’Hare abstained. 

§ Motion unanimously passed. 

• NAMI (North America Membership Initiative): 
DG Rick Brisee discussed LCI’s North America Membership Initiative and how the pandemic 
moved this initiative to the top of LCI’s priorities.  LCI estimates that we will lose around 100,000 
members.  The importance of membership is highlighted in how the more members we have, 
the more dues we have, the more projects we can accomplish to be spread out over more 
volunteers with more ideas. 
DG Rick Brisee reported that the district reported 1501 members as of the beginning of June and 
lost 52 during the month.  Since then, we are down 79 members.  Historically, over the past five 
years, we have been in the positive, so this is a high concern to the district.  DG Rick discussed 
how the average length of service of those “dropped” was 3.3 years.  The cause may be due to 
the fact that new members are left to their own devices to figure things out. 
 

• Region Chair and Zone Chair Responsibilities: 
DG Rick Brisee is looking for all Zone Chairs to call the presidents or secretaries in each of their 
clubs monthly and ask if there are any new members.  If so, how many.  If not, what can they do 
to help.  This will give the Zone Chairs an opportunity to offer assistance if needed and also help 
connect the club more to the District.  Many clubs are good in their geographic footprint, but 
not as connected to LCI.  The goal is to work past that short sightedness and help to gain new 
ideas from other clubs which can help lead to gaining new members.   
Zone Chairs should then report names of new members to their Region Chair.  Region Chairs 
should offer to hold an orientation sessions to bring new members up to speed. 
 

• New Member Orientation: 
DG Rick Brisee presented a sample Power Point that Region Chairs could use for new member 
orientation.  (See attached)  Region Chairs can put together their own orientation program and 
use it for programs with new members.  It is important that the new member join the program 
with another active member of their club to help them feel more comfortable. 
 
 
 



• Community Projects During a Pandemic: 
PDG John McDonald reported that the GAT Team made up of the PCC Mark Whitney 
(Leadership), PDG Ed Stano (Leadership) and PDG John McDonald (Service) will be meeting via 
Zoom the first Tuesday of every month, starting in October, with all the Region and Zone Chiars. 
  
PDG John McDonald also shared many ways we can still perform service activities during the 
pandemic:  

o Matching grants can be obtained from the Brandel-Murphy Youth Foundation to help 
the club perform such activities such as backpack programs with local schools. 

o We can help with hunger by volunteering to do food drives or participate in drive thru 
pantries.  At such drive thru panties we can provide information on pre-diabetes and 
diabetes education as well. 

o We can still collect eyes glasses and participate in eye glass sorts. 
o Hearing is still a part of our District focus and clubs can hand out earplugs at county fairs 

for tractor pulls or other loud events. 
o Clubs can also reach out to the District 20W Childhood Cancer Chair, Diane Lange, for 

information on where cards can be sent to children and families dealing with childhood 
cancer.  This can also be a great project for Leos clubs. 

o PDG John also relayed the importance of sharing club activities with Lion Karen Rager 
for the District newsletter. 
 

Other Business: 

• VDG Michele O’Hare reported that NABA is working with 26 clubs for KidSight screenings.  
Schools are allowing NABA’s nurse in the schools to do screenings with one Lions volunteer. 
NABA can also provide free shields to do screenings if clubs need them. 
 

• ZC Ed Moore spoke of a project he is working on with the Saratoga County Fair to offer support 
for a needed shaded picnic area that would be called “The Lion’s Den”.  He envisions having a 
large display board at the entrance with information about Lions International and local clubs.  
He is looking to raise a goal of $5,000 from Saratoga County clubs through sponsoring a table for 
$1,000, a bench for $500 or a panel where clubs can list their information and events.  He will 
also be looking into other grant opportunities.   
 

• 50/50 Drawing 

 

Having no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by ZC Holly McConchie.  Seconded 
by CS Barbara Bentley. 

• Motion unanimously passed 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:18pm. 
 
 
Minutes prepared and respectfully submitted  
by Lion Barbara Bentley, Cabinet Secretary 
 

 











LIONS DISTRICT 20-W
FISCAL 2019-2020 & 2020-2021 BUDGETS

2019/20 2019/20 2020/21

Approved 
Budget

Actual thru 
6/30/20 Notes

Proposed 
Budget - 
Revised

Beginning Balance 18,283.21$            19,555.79$        

Income over/(short)
Lions Clubs District Dues 4,434.00$            4,272.00$              1,478 members@$3/member* (162.00)           4,518.00$          
MD20 Dues Rebates 5,964.00              5,240.00                 1,478 members@$4/member (724.00)           5,808.00             
LCI District Restructuring Grant 1,478.00              1,478 members@$1/member** (1,478.00)       1,452.00             
LCI Reimbursements
MD20 PDG Scholarship Leader Training 100.00                 100.00                    -                   100.00                
GLT Funds from LCI 250.00                 (250.00)           400.00                w/carryover
GMT Funds from LCI 250.00                 (250.00)           500.00                w/carryover
GST Funds from LCI 250.00                 (250.00)           500.00                w/carryover
District Convention/Fall Conference 1,500.00              1,170.00                 (330.00)           1,500.00             
Program Advertising - Conference/Testimonial 200.00                 150.00                    (50.00)             200.00                
District Cabinet Meetings 2,700.00              585.00                    (2,115.00)       2,700.00             
Pins Sold 800.00                 (800.00)           250.00                
Misc - Raffles Painting Posters 1,000.00              (1,000.00)       1,000.00             
50/50 Tickets 400.00                 150.00                    (250.00)           400.00                
Testimonial Tickets 4,000.00              (4,000.00)       4,000.00             
LCIF Emergency Grant Income 10,000.00              10,000.00      
NYS & Bermuda COVID Grant Income 10,500.00              10,500.00      
Brandel-Murphy Emergency Grant Income 2,500.00                 2,500.00         
Brandel-Murphy Incentive Grant Income 200.00                    200.00            
Anthem Grant Income 500.00                 (500.00)           
District KOB - Club Donations 200.00                
District MJF - Club Donations 450.00                 100.00                    (350.00)           450.00                
District RJU - Club Donations 200.00                
DG Gift - Club Donations 500.00                 (500.00)           500.00                
Other Income 1,500.00                 1,500.00         500.00                
DG Project - Club Donations

Total Income 24,776.00$          36,467.00$            11,691.00$    25,178.00$        

* Membership at 6/30/19
**Incoming DG must apply for these funds. $2/member in year 1 (18/19); $1/member in years 2 & 3 (19/20, 20/21)

Expenses
International Convention Incoming 1st VDG 1,000.00$            (1,000.00)       1,000.00$          
1st VDG Expenses 2,000.00              423.16                    Council meetings (1,576.84)       1,500.00             
2nd VDG Expenses 500.00                 (500.00)           500.00                
USA Canada Forum 750.00                 745.32                    (4.68)               

MD-20 Convention 1,600.00              
 1st VDG, 2nd VDG, Secretary, Treasurer - 
$400 each (1,600.00)       1,600.00             

MD 20 Leadership Training Conference 3,900.00              984.91                    

 4 Lions @$350 to Regional Leadership 
Institute.                                     Lions to ALLI 
and ELLI (2,915.09)       2,500.00             

GLT Expenses 500.00                 522.80                    $500 for each chair 22.80              750.00                
GMT Expenses 500.00                 $500 for each chair (500.00)           750.00                
GST Expenses 500.00                 $500 for each chair (500.00)           650.00                
Hospitality Suite 500.00                 Incoming DG (500.00)           500.00                
District Leadership Training 500.00                 794.08                    LCI Faculty Devel Inst 294.08            750.00                
District Directory 1,275.00              1,255.00                 (20.00)             1,275.00             
Pins (DG, MD 20, International) 1,550.00              1,500.00                 (50.00)             1,500.00             
District Convention/Fall Conference 2,000.00              1,192.88                 (807.12)           2,000.00             
International Director Visit Expenses 500.00                 390.03                    (109.97)           500.00                
District Cabinet Meetings 2,600.00              1,197.83                 (1,402.17)       2,400.00             
Cabinet Supplies - badges, postage, etc 310.00                 938.51                    628.51            300.00                
Minor Equipment 300.00                 149.90                    Zoom (150.10)           300.00                
Peace Poster 275.00                 tickets, posters & framing (275.00)           275.00                
Testimonial - Meal 3,500.00              (3,500.00)       3,500.00             
Testimonial - Awards/Gifts 500.00                 (500.00)           500.00                
Website paid 5 years in 2018/19 + GLT website
District MJF Award 1,000.00              1,000.00                 -                   1,000.00             
District KOB Award 500.00                 500.00                    -                   500.00                
District RJU Award 300.00                 300.00                    -                   300.00                
DG Gift 500.00                 (500.00)           500.00                
LCIF Emergency Grant Expenses 6,000.00                 6,000.00         
LCIF Emergency Grant Unused/Returned 4,000.00                 4,000.00         
NYS & Bermuda COVID Grant Expenses 10,500.00              Popeye's 10,500.00      
Brandel-Murphy Emergency Grant Expenses 2,500.00                 Regional Food Bank 2,500.00         
Brandel-Murphy Incentive Grant Expenses 200.00                    Clark Mills KidsPacs Supplies 200.00            
Anthem Grant Expenses 500.00                 (500.00)           
Banking Expenses 150.00                 New checks, deposit stamp, wire tx fee (150.00)           60.00                  
Misc costs not captured elsewhere 300.00                 100.00                    ID Honorarium (200.00)           50.00                  

Total Expense 28,310.00$          35,194.42$            6,884.42$      25,460.00$        

Net Income/(Loss) (3,534.00)$          1,272.58$              (282.00)$            

Ending Balance (should match check book) 19,555.79$            

















































Global Leadership Team Report  

District 20-W 
 
 
To: DG Rick Brisee 

 
From: PCC Mark Whitney 
 20-W GLT Coordinator 

 
Date: September 12th, 2020 

“We Are One” - “United in Kindness and Diversity” 
Goal: Build Leadership Skills, Increase Members Training, Improve Club Communications 

 
New Club Officer Training 
 
Club Officer Training was conducted via Zoom for President’s and Vice President’s (8/24), 
Secretary’s (8/25), and Treasurer’s (9/1) 

 
Region and Zone Chair Training 
 
Presented online Zone and Region Chair Zoom webinars, and individual consultations providing 
supporting materials via email for 20-W (8/20), 20-K2 (8/3), 20-R2 (8/5).  
 
Scheduled ongoing conference GAT calls and online Zoom meetings with ZCs/RCs scheduled 
throughout the year on the first Tuesday of every other month at 7pm. 
 
September 25th-26th Virtual USA/Canada Forum Seminars - Attendees Encouraged 
 
PCC Mark Whitney (Registered) 
 
MD-20 Regional Lions Leadership Institute – Binghamton October 22nd-24th 
 
Lion Joseph Wagner (Saratoga Springs) – Application Accepted 
Lion Gregory Sheldon (Albany-Troy) – Application Accepted 

 
LCI Advanced Lions Leadership Institute 
 
TBD 

 
Goal : Increase the Number of Certified Guiding Lions & Mentors 
 
Active participation in North American Membership Initiative (NAMI) with monthly Zoom 
meetings and participated in the NAMI Roadshow September 1st-4th. 
 
Identify Lions that can assist new clubs and help redevelop existing clubs in nearby locations. 
Facilitate the Certified Guiding Lions process and Mentoring Lions program as needed.   

 
 



MD20 GLT : Provide Monthly Zoom Meeting Support and Best Practices 
 
Active participation in scheduling the MD20 monthly GLT Zoom meetings assisting MD20 GLT 
Coordinator PDG Milledge Smith and sharing best practices. Providing Zoom training with the 
other GLTs and District DGs delivering ZC/RC training and “Club Management” presentations. 
 
Expand the District 20-W Lions Online Training and Leadership Website with resources 
from the Redistricting Grant and Club Communications Plan for July 2020 - June 2021 

The District 20-W Lions Leadership website (www.LionsGLT.com) is designed to be a central 
location for accessing lots of useful information, registering and attending webinars, accessing 
recorded presentations, enrolling in online courses, requesting individual consultations and custom 
training, posting and reading Q&A FAQ's, participating in the members Global Action Team Blog, 
and exploring resources specifically designed for sharing valuable Lions Leadership skills and 
educational experiences with all Lions members and leaders. 

This digital platform will be expanded with resources from the redistricting grant.  

 

 
Promote 2020 MD20 Convention and 103rd LCI Montreal Convention Registration 
 

Promoting the MD20 State Convention in Syracuse, May 14th-16th and the 103rd Lions Clubs 
International Convention in Montreal, June 25th-29th, encouraging the attendance of many more 
Lions from District 20-W to support the incoming International President Douglas X. Alexander. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

PCC Mark Whitney, GLT Coordinator



 

GMT Report 
September 12, 2020 

 

Hello Members of District 20W, 

 

I know that I don’t need to tell any of you that this is the most unusual Lions year we 
have ever had. And that we are holding our collective breath to see what happens this 
Fall. In spite of all this we must try to move forward as best we can.  The North 
American Membership Initiative (NAMI), which was a pilot program in certain US and 
Canadian districts last Lions year,  is now in effect throughout the US and Canada. The 
program goal is to move ahead more actively in developing new clubs, new members 
and retaining our existing members. Although we will be working on all three aspects, 
the Governor, with his leadership team, will be concentrating on retention. With social 
distancing and inability to hold face to face meetings, this seems to be the most logical 
direction to proceed in until we can expand our efforts past the virus. The driving 
principle of NAMI is communication.  The clubs will be hearing from zone chairs and 
other district leadership on a monthly basis to keep all of us on the right path in this 
difficult time. I will be giving you more information in the district newsletter this 
October. Please try to continue as good lions and don’t become discouraged. 

YIL, 

PDG Ed Stano 

Home phone – 518-893-7150 

Cell phone – 518-879-5757 

Email – estanojr@nycap.rr.com 



Service Leadership Team Report 
 
Despite the ongoing challenges of the pandemic, the Lions of District W have continued 
to serve! 
 
Over a 5-week period in May and June Lions from the Capital Region provided 2,100 
meals to front line workers at Ellis Hospital, Samaritan Hospital, Albany Memorial 
Hospital, St. Peter's Hospital and Albany Medical Center. This was in acknowledgement 
of the tremendous effort of these individuals to provide needed support and care to 
those directly affected by COVID 19. The $10,500 in funding to support the initiative 
was provided as part of an LCIF grant of $200,000 supporting all of MD20. Special 
thanks to Lion Jerry Gordon of the Albany Troy Lions for spearheading the effort to 
schedule all of the deliveries and securing Popeye's Louisiana Kitchen's/Restaurants 
support to provide all of the meals at a discounted cost! We fed not only the doctors and 
nurses who were working with COVID patients, but also housekeeping, janitorial, and 
other related personnel. They all face the same problem of not having enough PPE to 
allow for a complete change of gowns, caps, masks, etc., every time they go to the 
cafeteria. They really appreciated having the food brought to them! 
 
A total of 500 special KN95 masks were secured to help protect members of local EMT 
and emergency squads in the Utica, Plattsburgh and Potsdam/Racquet River 
Regions. Lions clubs from all of these areas personally delivered the masks and 
thanked the members of these volunteer organizations for their commitment to serve!  
 
In August I joined DG Rick and members of the Greenfield Lions to support a drive-thru 
food pantry sponsored by "The Food Pantries for the Capital District". In addition to 
providing healthy vegetables and fruits to people facing food insecurity issues, we 
provided each bag of food with literature regarding diabetes and prediabetes resources. 
The day began with a presentation of a Brandel Murphy Youth Foundation grant of 
$2,500 to the Regional Food Bank of Northeastern New York. This grant will cover the 
cost of food of 10,000 meals!  
 
Many other clubs initiated projects on their own to provide meals and sanitizer to their 
area hospitals and EMT personnel. We can all be proud of the efforts of Lions clubs to 
Serve at this critical time of need!  
 
Going forward, we can continue to provide service in these challenging times to those in 
need in many ways! A card writing project that provides encouraging words of support 
to a child fighting cancer at the Ronald McDonald House; Eyeglass Collections and 
Sorting projects; KidSight Screenings; Food Drives; ADCES (Association of Diabetes 
Care and Education Specialists) Diabetes Education & Awareness tip sheet distribution 
- these are all safe projects that we as Lions can continue to perform!  
  
PDG Lion John McDonald 
District GST Coordinator  
 



New Voices 
 
A program launched in 2018-2019 to celebrate women’s contributions and promote gender 
parity within Lions Clubs International. In 2019-2020 the program was expanded under 
International President Dr. Jung-Yui Choi to include young adults, including Leo Lions, and other 
underrepresented populations as diverse and sought-after New Voices in the association. This 
initiative is about hearing the story of the unheard and is a forum for sharing new ideas and 
learning from one another for the betterment of Lions Clubs International. 
 
As the new voices Coordinator I would like to get some information; I would like to get each club to 
provide the following information from one of the women or young adults in your club; 
 
How long have you been a member? 
Have you held any position in your club or if you have not yet are you planning on holding a position in 
the future? 
What is/was your favorite service project? 
What would you like to see your club do that it presently does not? 
Anything you would like to share about your club? 
 
Any other information would also be appreciated.  The responses will be included in a report at the next 
district meeting as well as in the Roar.  Let’s hear from all the clubs.  Send the information to 
rware@nycap.rr.com or to hmcconchie@aol.com 
 
To find out more about New Voices you can check out the Lions International Web site at 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/womens-initiative 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Rita Ware Coordinator 
Holly McConchie Committee Member 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The first response to the questions comes from Lion Holly McConchie from the Galway Lions; 
I have been a member since April 2016 
I have been club membership chairperson, 3rd & 1st VP, President, committee chairs 
for my club - have also been Zone Chair, Region Chair and Lioness Liaison for District 
My favorite service project is Basket Auction 
Not sure what I would like to see club do that presently not doing 
My club is very involved in the community, always looking for new ways to assist the 
community 
 
 
 



BALLSTON SPA LIONS CLUB 
LION CHERYL STEWART 

SECRETARY 
P.O. BOX 242 

BALLSTON SPA, NEW YORK 12020 
www.BallstonSpaLionsClub.org 

 
 

 

 

TO:  Lion Ed Moore, Lion Barbara Bentley 

FROM: Lion Cheryl Stewart 

DATE: September 10, 2020 

RE:  Club Update   

 

Activities and Projects 2020/21:  

 

• Members of the club along with other clubs of 20W assisted in delivering 

meals to Essential Workers at Ellis Hospital in May. 

• Several Members of the club worked along with the Ballston Spa Rotary 

Club in cleaning up Kelly Park on August 15th. 

• Delivered food to the Ballston Spa Methodist Church Food Pantry that 

would have been used at the Ballston Spa Lions Club Music Park at the Old 

Iron Springs and other activities that were cancelled due to COVID. 

• Hosted “Downtown Horns” on August 30th at the BSLC Music Park.  A last-

minute end of summer concert was held and attending by over 120 people. 

  

 

Many of the clubs usual fundraising events and social events have been cancelled 

this year due to the COVID pandemic.  We are hoping for things to return to some 

kind of normalcy in the future so we may continue in our efforts to serve the 

community. 

 

 

  



Bethlehem Lions Club Report 

 

The club met in September with a regular and board mtg’s. Motion’s passed to send monetary 

donations to The Guiding Eyes Program & to The Bethlehem Community Fund.  Discussed in 

depth was our Christmas tree & wreath fundraiser scheduled to commence for sale the 

weekend after Thanksgiving.  An additional sale site is in the works.  First DGL Rick Brisee will 

visit us in October to swear in officer’s and hoping two new members recruited by 2nd VDG 

Michele O ‘Hare.  5 of our club members helped deliver “Popeyes “ meals over the 

summer.  Our club donated monetarily to all town police officers, first medical responders, all 

firefighters (districts).  We gave 2 scholarships to a couple of fantastic students from our town . 

NABA donated a tee to their golf tournament. Made a donation to the Sight Society of 

NY.  Donation made of a bit over 600 pairs of eyeglasses by lion Dan Ryan Sight Chair. Lion Rick 

Rudofsky still collecting stamps and box tops for our wonderful veterans. Donations made to St. 

Peter’s Hospice and Friends of Five Rivers . 

 

Respectively submitted by Secretary Region Chair Lion Liza Tougher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CLINTON LIONS CLUB 
CABINET MEETING REPORT  

SEPTEMBER 12, 2020 

Page 1 of 1 
 

   
 
� COMMENTS: 

 
x The corona virus has drastically impacted the normal operations of our club, especially our capabilities 

to interact within the community and our fundraising efforts. 
x Normal twice monthly meetings were suspended in mid-March. Zoom technology, e-mails and 

telephone calls have been utilized to keep club communications as normal as possible.  
x Two major fundraising events were canceled until next year ± the funds raised in the past from these 

activities have left us with a big financial deficit.  
x We continue to explore new & creative methods of fundraising without infringing upon those 

undertaken by other not-for-profit organizations in the area ± Ze¶re all in this together.  
  
� ACTIVITIES/DONATIONS: 
 

x Anywhere between seven and thirteen club members assist at our local food pantry. Due to the 
pandemic, a supplemental distribution day has been added every month since June. The distribution now 
takes place outside in the parking lot. Patrons remain in their vehicles as food staples, produce and 
personal hygiene items are placed in their trunks or hatchbacks. The number of clients served on a 
monthly basis has increased since the onset of the virus pandemic. We are now assisting in the 
distribution of food to three times the number of clients compared to January/February this year.  

x In early August five members volunteered at the weekly Farmers Market held in our village. We 
collected food and financial donations for the food pantry as part of the GIVE BACK NY campaign at all 
farmers markets across the state. 

x As businesses have slowly reopened, Ze¶Ye once again resXmed oXr collection of used eyeglasses from 
containers we previously placed at locations in and around our community. 

x Our local Chamber of Commerce in concert with businesses in our village established a small al fresco 
dining area where visitors & shoppers could sit and enjoy take-out food and drinks while enjoying the 
fine summer weather ± all while conforming to the current social distancing guidelines. The upkeep and 
cleanliness of this area is the responsibility of various community organizations. Members of our club 
assist in this task by cleaning the area and preparing trash cans for next day pickup two days a week.   

   
� FUTURE PLANS/ACTIVITIES: 
 

x Continue with our increased assistance with monthly food distribution at our local Country Pantry. 
x Participate in a socially distanced environment with other community organizations in preparing 20,000-

plus ready-to-eat meals for the worldwide Rise Against Hunger Campaign at the end of September.   
x Depending on the pandemic situation, conduct our previous years Fall/Winter fundraising and service 

activities including our Shoppers Stroll the day after Thanksgiving, White Cane Drive and Red Kettle 
Drive for our local unit of the Salvation Army. 

 
Lion Jim Winkler, Secretary 
Clinton Lions Club 



Galway Lions September 2020 

The Galway Lions have been helping where possible during the Covid-19 regulations.  The Lions have 
helped deliver food for the food pantry to those patrons that don’t feel safe enough to leave their 
homes. 
We assisted with the delivery of lunch and dinner as part of the District/Zone initiative to help provide 
food to our first responders at Ellis Hospital. 
We had our socially distanced awards presentation and officer installation in August 
We will be having our 21st annual Rosie’s Walk for diabetes on the 12th of September and for this Strides 
event we will also be staggering our walkers and runners to observe social distancing as well as offering 
a “virtual walk?, 
Join us on the last weekend of September for our 5th annual Vintage Camper Rally and Car Show, just 
bring your masks 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Greater Johnstown Lions Club 
	
Fundraising:	
Our	club	was	very	successful	selling	Easter	bunnies	this	year	and	we	plan	to	continue	this	
annually		
	
In	June	we	were	able	to	have	a	chicken	BBQ.	This	was	also	successful		
	
Unfortunately	all	other	activities	and	fundraisers	were	cancelled.		
	
Community	Service	
Our	club	facilitated	the	Hanging	of	beautiful	flowers		
Baskets	on	Main	Street	In	Johnstown.		
	
Donations	
Our	club	awards	4	citizenship	award	to	graduating	seniors.	2	to	Gloversville	seniors	and	2	
to	Johnstown	seniors		
	
We	made	a	donation	to	the	Gloversville/Johnstown	Little	League.		
	
All	other	regular	donations	were	put	on	hold	due	to	lack	of	fundraising.				
	
That’s	it.			Hopefully	we	will	have	a	more	productive	year	this	year!	
	
Sincerely,	
Lion	Kaye	Schrader	
Secretary	GJLC	
	
	
	
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Greater Ravena Area Lions Club 
 
The	Greater	Ravena	Area	Lions	Club	has	not	had	a	meeting	since	March	11,	2020.	We	are	
planning	on	a	meeting	next	week	at	a	local	park,	social	distancing	outside.	
During	the	pandemic	we	collected	monies	from	our	unit	and	sent	2	checks	to	2	local	food	
pantries.	
In	May,	a	young	man	was	chosen	as	our	recipient	for	the	Ravena	Coeymans	Selkirk	High	
School	Lions	Club	scholarship.	
Lions	Bruce	and	Beth	Stott	participated	in	delivering	Popeye’s	food	to	the	essential	
workers	at	Albany	Medical	Center.	
Lions	Bruce	and	Beth	Stott,	were	contacted	by	NABA	in	August	2020.	A	blind	veteran	who	
lives	in	Coxsackie	needed	assistance	reading	his	mail	and	paying	bills.	The	Stott’s	go	twice	a	
month	to	assist	with	his	needs.	
	
Secretary	Beth	Stott	
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Heuvelton Lions Report: 
 
We gave out one $250 scholarship this year. We have not been able to meet due to health 
concerns for many of our club. We lost all our spring fundraisers and our annual summer 
community service project. Our Leo Club was not able to meet since February due to it being 
a school-based program. They missed out on 3 very important annual community service 
projects and their Charter Reception.  We are going into the fall with hopes of gaining back 
some lost ground.  
 
Lions Nancy LaFaver 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Holland Patent Lions Club 

• The club suspended in-person meetings in March 

• we are attempting to start meeting in person starting on September 9 

• our two major fund raisers, a golf tournament and hot dog sale at the Remsen Barn 

FOTA, were cancelled 

• with no funds available, donations for the current club year will be drastically curtailed 

• a highway clean-up (in April), partnering with the local Boy Scouts troop, was our last 

service activity 

Richard Gates, Secretary 

  



 

 

Lisbon Lions Club 

Lisbon Lions Club has 28 members and we meet twice a month at the Lisbon 
Hepburn Library on the first and third Tuesday of the month. 

From July 2019 to the present we have done the following: 

August 2019, we had the Lisbon Homecoming Parade that we judged the floats 
and gave out first, second and third place money prize ($75, $50, $25). We had a 
float in the parade, but did t include it in the judging.  Members of the club 
walked in the parade and handed out goodies to the people along the route 
watching.  We also brought a new table for the Lisbon Library as they had one 
that had to be thrown out. 

September 2019, we started a raffle to raise money for any needs that might n 
come up in the community and surrounding areas. 

November 2019, we enter the Craft Fair that was held in Ogdensburg to continue 
raising money to donate whenever or wherever it might be needed. 

Also, in November 2019, the Lisbon Lions Club helped organized the annual “Light 
up the Night Parade” which is held in Ogdensburg, New York.   We also had a float 
in this parade and members of the club walked the route handing out goodies to 
the crowd along the parade route.  After the parade, any child that wanted had a 
chance to meet Santa and Mrs. Claus. 

Also,  in November 2019, we held a Hayride and Picture with Santa at the Lisbon 
Central School for the enjoyment of the community.  It was widely received and 
enjoyed by all who attended. 

December 2019, our club brought and donated 20 pillows to the “Backdoor 
Quilters of Lisbon”.  This Organization makes various items and give out to those 
in need at Christmas.  This year one of their projects was pillowcases, so we 
helped by donating some new pillows. 

 

 



 

December 2019, members of our club spent a day doing Bell Ringing for the 
Salvation Army. 

Also, in December, some members of our club helped out at the annual “Lights on 
the River” that is held each year at the Lisbon Beach by the Light on the River 
committee.  That organization raises money for any Food Banks in St Lawrence 
County that request help. 

In December, our club donated $300  to the Angel Tree in Lisbon and two 
hundred dollars to the Lisbon Food Bank.  

January 2020, our club donated $150 to Hope Lodge in Burlington VT and one 
hundred fifty dollars to Ronald McDonald House in Syracuse, NY. 

Also, in January 2020, members of the Lisbon Lions Club went to the open house 
of the new Diabetic Suite at Claxton-Hepburn Medical Center.  This new suite 
came about because of many of the Lions Clubs here in northern NY, Lisbon 
included, helped with a grant to make this happened. 

March 2020, we gave $50 to the Lisbon Central School Baseball Sponsorship for 
an advertisement that will be put in the program of the baseball games and also 
in the yearbook.  We also gave $45 to the Lisbon Central School Drama Club, who 
had sent us a request asking if we would do an advertisement in their program. 

June 2020, our club gave out two $200 Scholarships to seniors Lisbon Central 
Schools. 

I hope this is what you needed, if not let me know and I will get what is needed. 

Thanks, 

Bev Parmeter 

Secretary – Lisbon Lions Club 

 

 



New Hartford/New York Mills/Whitestown Lions Club.  
 

Our activities have, of course been limited by the COVID pandemic. Some notable events have 

occurred in the past months including providing a pair of glasses, with a subsidy from 

Visionworks in New Hartford, to a middle school student.  We were able to reconnect with our 

members by having a "socially distanced" picnic in July in a pavilion at a local park. We have 

collected used glasses. We have recently had a request for the provision of hearing aids to a 

local resident and are in the process of investigating that process. We were hoping to have an 

executive committee meeting, actually tonight, to map out plans for the coming year but our 

treasurer was exposed to COVID and is currently in quarantine. Our president is her cousin,who 

lives with her, so she is also in quarantine. Fortunately they are both healthy but waiting it out 

for a couple more days. We have postponed the executive committee meeting until next 

Tuesday and hope to resume regular meetings in October. 

 

Yours in Lionism,  

Sara Porter 

Secretary  

New Hartford/New York Mills/Whitestown Lions Club 

 

 

 

	
	
	
	
	
	 	



Raquette	River	Lions	Club 
	
The	Raquette	River	Lions	Club	was	the	result	of	the	long	time	Potsdam	Lions	Club	
(chartered	in	1936)	merging	with	the	Norfolk	Lions	Club	(Chartered	in	1950)	in	October	
2018.		A	monument	was	established	in	2016	by	our	Lions	Club	at	Fall	Island	Park	to	honor	
the	22	Potsdam	businessmen	and	professionals	who	began	the	Potsdam	Lions	Club	back	in	
Dec	1936,	where	their	first	community	service	event	was	holding	a	Christmas	Party,	with	
food,	festivities,	Santa	and	presents,	for	underprivileged	children.		
	
Currently	the	Raquette	River	Lions	Club	has	26	Lions	members.		Our	last		
“in	person”	dinner	meeting	was	on	March	3,	2020,	where	DG	Ed	Pike	attended.		Our	
meeting	places	are	not	available	at	this	time	to	groups,	and	we	are	discussing	an	outdoor	
Board	meeting.	
We	had	finished	a	big	community	supported	Food	Drive	in	early	March	2020,	and	delivered	
food	and	cash	support	to	3	area	food	pantries	in	different	locations	of	our	surrounding	
communities.	We	were	grateful	to	have	completed	this	important	event	to	help	those	in	
need.	The	virus	was	then	heavily	spreading	in	the	US,	especially	breaking	out	in	NYS	and	
NYC.	We	prayed	for	the	safety	of	our	fellow	Lions	Members	in	these	downstate	areas.		
Our	further	meetings	were	cancelled,	and	we	stayed	in	phone	and	email	contact.		
We	were	happy	to	be	able	to	provide	two	$500.00	college	scholarship	awards	to	two	High	
School	Seniors	in	Potsdam	and	Norwood-Norfolk	in	June,	who	had	extended	themselves	
beyond	school,	volunteering	in	the	community.		Our	Fall	Island	Park	upper	area	renovation	
project	and	fundraiser	with	the	partnership	of	village	leaders	and	a	cultural	artist	in	
Potsdam	had	to	be	postponed	due	to	the	coronavirus.		
I	have	spoken	with	the	village	leaders	who	advise	to	be	patient	and	stay	safe	while	this	
virus	is	among	us.	Some	phases	of	the	project	may	be	able	to	progress.			
We	are	also	aware	of	the	college	student	returning	to	our	area,	and	Potsdam	leaders	are	on	
careful	watch	for	a	Fall	virus	outbreak	in	our	communities.		
We	continue	to	monetarily	support	four	sight	organizations	and	provide	eye	exams	and	
eyeglasses	for	youth	in	need,	as	well	as	support	our	community	services	for	school	
children,	adults	and	other	organizations	such	as	Salvation	Army	and	the	American	Red	
Cross.		
We	will	be	sending	in	donations	collected	for	Campaign	100	for	Disaster	Relief	caused	by	
Hurricane	Laura.		
We	will	be	discussing	creative	ways	we	can	continue	to	help	our	community	while	staying	
safe,	helpful,	respectful	and	connected.		
Thank	you.		
KL	Michelle	Theisen,	President		
Raquette	River	Lions	Club	
Potsdam,	NY	
 

	
	
	
	



 
SARATOGA SPRINGS LIONS CLUB 

DISTRICT CABINET MEETING REPORT 
SEPTEMBER 12, 2020 

 
 
COMMENTS: 
 

Not unlike other clubs, the Saratoga Springs Lions Club has experienced extensive 
modifications and/or cancellations of numerous program activities due to the Covid-19 
pandemic which began in March of this year. 
 
Our weekly in-person luncheon meetings ceased in mid-March, where upon contact among 
club members resumed primarily through the use of email communications. Two general 
meetings were held via Zoom for the purpose of 1) the induction of a new club member and 
2) the installation of officers for the year 2020-2021. Just recently, two luncheon meetings 
were held under an open-air pavilion in a park-like setting which allowed for in-person 
communication among those in attendance as well as adherence to social distancing 
guidelines.  
 
Members of the Board of Directors have continued to meet once monthly via Zoom for 
regular meetings (or occasionally more frequently in special meetings to address time-
sensitive matters.) 
 
Unfortunately, it became necessary for our club to cancel several major fundraising 
activities this year. Among the events cancelled were the following: 
- The sale of solid chocolate bunnies to benefit the Lions Eye Institute of Albany, NY. (An 

alternative plan was established to donate the chocolate bunnies to a local food pantry.) 
- The 2020 Saratoga Springs Lions Club Brewseum event. (Initially postponed until 

September 11, 2020, but later cancelled.) 
- The 2020 Memorial Duathlon and 5K event. 
- The 2020 Memorial Dave Carr, Sr. Golf Tournament 

 
ACTIVITIES AND CONTRIBUTIONS: 
 

At the onset of the pandemic, Saratoga Springs Lions Club members coordinated an 
outreach program whereby arrangements were made with several local restaurants and a 
micro-brewery to provide weekly meals and much needed hand sanitizer to frontline 
workers and first responders who work or volunteer at a number of Saratoga Springs 
facilities. 

 
Club members also continued in their usual manner of providing much needed donations of 
food items, personal care products and monetary contributions to various local food 
pantries as well as the SNACpack program. Lions also gave generously of their time as 
they assisted various food pantries with their drive-thru food distribution events. 
 



The Scholarship Committee gave careful consideration to the numerous scholarship 
applications submitted by eligible 2020 Saratoga Springs area graduating seniors. A Zoom 
conference meeting was held to finalize the selection of the most deserving applicants who 
became recipients of $32,500 in scholarship awards, including this year’s first presentation 
of a $10,000 Jack Berkowitz Memorial Scholarship.  
 
Saratoga Springs High School Respect Award recipients were recognized for their 
distinguished accomplishments throughout their high school careers. Presentations to 
award recipients were pre-recorded by high school administrators and Respect Award 
Committee Co-Chairs with the recording later made available for all to view.  
 
Camp Abilities Saratoga board members and guests continued to meet monthly throughout 
the spring and summer via Zoom. While it was not feasible for the 2020 CAS program to 
unfold in its usual in-person format on the campus of Skidmore College in Saratoga 
Springs, the show did go on nonetheless in a very successful manner! Thanks to the 
dedicated and resourceful nature of the camp directors, coaches and planning committee, a 
highly stimulating adaptive sports program was delivered in a virtual format to 14 visually 
impaired and visually/hearing impaired campers via Zoom from August 9-14, 2020. Mr. Tom 
Panek, President and CEO of Guiding Eyes for the Blind, delivered a motivating keynote 
presentation during the Opening Day Ceremony. Campers were provided with adaptive 
sports equipment, iPads and wireless connectivity prior to the week of camp. Consideration 
is being given to the idea of reconnecting with these campers periodically throughout the 
year, providing them with additional Zoom coaching and work-out sessions.  
 
Our club’s Sight Conservation and Hearing Conservation committees continue to reach out 
and respond to community members who may be in need of assistance in obtaining 
affordable eyeglasses and hearing aids. The Saratoga Springs Lions Club will once again 
participate in Sustainable Saratoga’s Recycling Fair which will be held October 24, 2020, 
from 10:00am until 2:00pm, in SPAC’s North Parking Lot on route 50 in Saratoga Springs, 
NY. As in the past, Saratoga Springs Lions will man a booth at this event for the purpose of 
collecting used eyeglasses and hearing aids which will then be recycled. Members of our 
Saratoga Springs High School Leos Club remain active and dedicated in their efforts to sort 
collected eyeglasses and hearing aids which are then recycled.     
 
In an effort to provide the Saratoga Springs Lions Club an opportunity to generate much 
needed funds which are critical in our support of various service projects, Lion Giuseppe 
Grisio, owner of Mama Mia’s Restaurant, has recently initiated a Wednesday Night Pasta 
Box fundraising event to be held weekly until further notice at Mama Mia’s Restaurant in 
Saratoga Springs. The to-go box includes two one-pound boxes of uncooked fresh pasta, 
two pints of marinara sauce and a boule of bread (all homemade!) with 100% of proceeds 
from the sales donated directly to the Saratoga Springs Lions Club. We are grateful to Lion 
Giuseppe for his generosity and very meaningful contribution to our club!  
 
Although the year 2020 has been not without challenges to many people in many ways, the 
Saratoga Springs Lions Club has been moving forward with great intent to find resourceful 
ways of helping others during these difficult times. We take deep pride in continuing our 
efforts in a similar manner while remaining focused upon the Lions’ motto, “We Serve.” 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lion Susan Williams, Club Secretary 
Saratoga Springs Lions Club 

 
 



Town	of	Greenfield	Lions	
	
We	have	had	a	busy	summer	even	with	Covid,	cooking	for	local	baseball	games,	building	a	
handicap	ramp,	and	assisting	with	food	handouts	at	the	Corinth	School.	We	are	hosting	the	
annual	Town-Wide	Garage	Sale	September	12th	and	13th	and	will	have	lots	of	events	going	
on,	from	crafters	and	vendors,	to	cooking	and	more.	We	are	also	planning	on	selling	
Christmas	Trees	again	this	winter	although	at	a	new	location	from	previous	years.		
	
Lion	Katrina	Jarvis	
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Utica Lion Club 
Cabinet Report 

Comments : 

DG EdPike was unable to visit our club on 4-6-20 due to the COVID-19 Pandemic.   

Another topic  with living with the  COVID-19 Pandemic… our Regional Journey for Sight scheduled for 

May 9, 2020 at Sauquoit Valley High School was postponed until a further date. 

The services we provide our communities we remain to be committed to assist.  

Activites/Donations: 

Utica Lions continue to collect eye glasses and also have  two locations for bottle and can drive 

redemption centers. 

Locations were closed for two months due to the COVID,as of April  one location is up and running. 

Lions have donated food items to our local Veterans and Recue Mission of Utica 

Lions are participating in providing food for our Essential Heroes in Supporting workers threw COVID-19 

Pandemic.  

Utica Lions participated threw The Lions Club International Foundation in handing out N95 Protective 

Masks to two local fire dept  along with food donation to both departments. 

A brochure was presented on behalf of The Utica Lions saying Thank You During the COVID-19 

Pandemic. 

Also each sponsor/supporters who supported  Utica Lions for JFS donated their monies to help us 

support essential workers.Supporters/sponsors  have received a Thank You brochure along with a Thank 

You note for their kindness. Kindness Matters. 

This Year Utica Lions have  given out seven Scholarships :For the  Nick Poccia  Scholarships Awards 

rather than our usual six  for $500 and one $250 for  honorable mention.  

Due to COVID-19 Awards and checks have been sent out to High School Counselors. 

Utica Lions have provided meals for families in need during Easter Holiday. Serviced thirty-six people for 

Easter dinners. 

A $200 Donation was made from  The Utica Lions to the  North Utica Senior Center.We thank the center 

every year with a donation on behalf for being a amazing partner and great friend to The Utica Lions. 

Signs for Essential workers have been made put in certain locations in Utica. 

As for COVID-19 we have postponed our fundraiser miniature golf and also our  chicken BBQ with a raffle 

of a grill until further date. 

Members of our club have been assisting the elderly on picking up groceries and helping with maintaining 

their properties.  

Future Plans/Activities: 

Lions will be meeting on 9-14-20 

We will be discussing our  plans for our White Cane Drive that has been scheduled for 10-16,17,18-

20. (Due to the Pandemic) 



Also, our CAVBI Christmas party. (Due to the Pandemic) 

Utica Lions will be honoring  Lion William Corrigan with a Buy -A-Brick Build -A-Legacy (Boilermaker 

Park)  who passed away 8-5-20. Lion Corrigan was a Utica Lion for over 50 years. 

We will continue to assist with food donations. 

Or future plans for miniature golf /and chicken BBQ with our raffle will depend on the Pandemic.Hoping to 

be able to due it the spring. 

 

Lion Antonetta Panuccio,President 

Utica Lions Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Waterford Lion’s Club 

PO Box 521 
Waterford, New York 12188 

 

            September 7, 2020 

 
 
Lion Barbara Bentley, Cabinet Secretary: 
 
The following is our report of activities from July 1, 2020 to the present 
 

1.  Backback program -our Waterford Club continues to support the Waterford-Halfmoon School 
District backpack program.  Our members have gathered food and delivered it to the school on 
in both July and August to ensure that the school has been able to provide food to those in need 
during the summer months. 

2. Broom fundraiser – our club purchased and sold push brooms as a fundraiser.  This event netted 
$271.28 for our club has now been completed. 

 
Our membership has not changed during this time. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Lion Liz Callaghan, Secretary 
Waterford Lion’s Club 
 



Galway Lioness 

In	lieu	of	the	usual	hot	breakfast	we	give	to	our	graduating	seniors,	this	year	with	Covid-19	
it	became	bagged	lunches	with	all	items	pre-packaged	-	Smuckers	PB&J	uncrustables,	rice	
krispie	treats,	toasted	cheese	crackers	and	a	bottle	of	water.	

Our	26th	annual	Memory	tree	will	be	held	on	Sunday	November	29th.		We	will	definitely	
light	the	tree	but	due	to	Covid-19	we	are	not	yet	sure	whether	the	reading	of	the	names	and	
the	carol	singing	will	be	done	inside	or	outside.	

We	are	doing	our	Christmas	raffle	again	this	year	with	$500,	$300	and	$200	being	paid	out	
to	the	winners.	

Due	to	Covid-19,		we	are	not	holding	dinner	meetings	until	at	least	January	but	are	inviting	
all	members	to	our	board	meetings	being	sure	to	wear	masks	and	social	distance.	 


